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Question:  
 
What are the current limitations on hiring a spouse of a board member? 
 

Answer: 
 

In 2014, the Legislature made amendments to 33-507 to allow for the employment of Board member spouses 
under specific circumstances. This past legislative session, we worked with the Legislature to 
remove a sunset clause and keep this policy in its place. 

 
As a reminder, the change to 33-507 allowed school districts and charters to hire the spouse of a board member if 
the following criteria was met: 

1. The school districts and charter schools has 1,200 or less students; 
2. The open position has been posted consistent with the district and charter's current hiring practice; 
3. The position has been listed for a certain number of days in accordance with Idaho Code; 
4. No applications were received that met the minimum certification, education, experience required of the 

position. 

 
If all of that criteria is met, then the Board can approve hiring a board member's spouse for the position. If 
the spouse is hired, the board member must abstain from voting in the employment of the spouse and must 
be absent from the meeting while such employment was being considered and determined. 

 
 

 

 

contact us with your question: 

 
Idaho School Boards Association 

PO Box 9797 

Boise, ID 83707-4797 

phone (866) 799-4722 

fax (208) 854-1480 

web www.idsba.org 

email info@idsba.org 

 

Ask ISBA is a service of the Idaho School Boards Association. Questions may be published online at www.idsba.org or in ISBA’s quarterly magazine, the SLATE. 
 

 

 
DISCLAIMER: The Idaho School Board Association, as a service to its member school districts and school boards, provides general assistance or information regarding issues of administration 
related to school districts. However, the Idaho School Board Association and its employees and agents are not legal experts, and are not intending to prov ide legal advice or services. The Idaho 
School Board Association is not a law firm, and should not be considered to legally represent any of its member school districts, their trustees or employees. Any information, advice, 
recommendations, or other assistance provided by the Idaho School Board Association to its member school districts, including the member school districts and employees, should not be 
considered legal advice, etc. Each member district should retain legal counsel for the purpose of obtaining legal advice, information, recommendations, or other legal assistance, and should not 
rely on information or assistance provided by the Idaho School Board Association for any legal purpose. The Idaho School Board Association will not and cannot be held l iable for any advice, 
recommendations, information, or other assistance provided to its member school districts, and such members should understand that such advice, etc. is provided for general and 
informational purposes only. By providing this advice, the Idaho School Board Association is not and does not create any special relationship with its members, other than for the purpose of 
providing general information, which should be verified with legal experts. 
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